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SITE PLAN REVIEW COMMITTEE 

NOVEMBER 12, 2015 

4.3 Site Plan Application #391, submitted by David McGhee on behalf of 
himself, Suzanne McGhee, Timothy Reusch, and Anita Reusch, 
property owners, to allow the construction of a 10,000-square-foot 
automotive shop, a future 4,750-square-foot shell building, and 
associated parking on a 1.1-acre vacant parcel located at 1535 W. 14th 
Street, within a General Commercial (C-G) Zone.   

Planner MENDOZA-GONZALEZ reviewed the application for this item.  For 
further information, refer to Draft Site Plan Review Committee Resolution 
#391.   

The applicants informed the Committee that they would like to obtain design 
approval for the proposed shell building with this request. Initially, the 
applicants wanted design approval for the automotive shop only, but recent 
financing opportunities may allow them to construct the shell building sooner 
than expected. The shell building would be consistent with the proposed 
automotive shop using the same materials and a similar design. 

The Committee had no issues with this request.  They recommended adding 
Condition #30 so that Planning staff can review the design of the shell 
building during the building permit stage. 

Chairperson GONZALVES mentioned that Condition #15 should be 
corrected to show that the “Fire Department” will be responsible for reviewing 
the fire service water line, not the “Public Works Department.” 

Moreover, Committee Member CARDOSO noted that the subject site may 
not have a sidewalk easement along 14th Street.  He recommended adding 
Condition #31 so that a sidewalk easement would be created if there wasn’t 
one there. 

Committee Member CARDOSO was concerned that W. 14th Street may not 
be wide enough to accommodate driving lanes and on-site parking (on both 
sides of the street). Chairperson GONZALVES recommended adding Finding 
G so that the Traffic Committee can review these matters and consider 
prohibiting parking on the south side of W. 14th Street (as the south side of the 
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street is adjacent to an on-ramp for Highway 99 while the north side is 
adjacent to businesses) if needed. 
 
M/S STEPHENSON-GONZALVES,  and carried by the following vote, to 
adopt a Categorical Exemption  regarding Environmental Review #15-32, and 
approve Site Plan Application #391, subject to the Findings and twenty-nine 
(29) conditions set forth in the Draft Resolution #391 with the additions of 
Finding G, Condition #30, and Condition #31 and a modification to Condition 
#15: 
 
(Note:  Strikethrough deleted language, underline added language.) 
 
"G) The Site Plan Committee shall refer the consideration for no parking on 

the south side of W. 14th Street to the Traffic Committee. 
"15. A fire service water line shall be installed on-site as required by 

the Building Fire Department. 
"30. The proposed shell building shall be similar in design and materials 

to the auto shop building. Details to be worked out with Planning 
staff at the building permit stage. 

"31. If the sidewalk is not already in an easement, then the developers 
shall dedicate an easement to the City for sidewalk purposes.” 
 

AYES: Committee Members Cardoso, Stephenson, and Chairperson 
Gonzalves 

 
NOES: None 
ABSENT: None 

 


